
 

 

Term 1 Week 4 

                     Black Hill Buzz 
Black Hill Public School 

 

COMING EVENTS 
TERM 1 

Feb / Mar / Apr 

Thurs 16 Feb— Parent/carer focus 
groups, 3:10-4pm 

Fri 17 Feb— Friday Assembly, 2:30pm 

Fri 17 Feb–Fri 31 Mar— Exergames 

Mon 20 Feb— Hot Lunch 

Mon 20-Fri 24 Feb— School Dental 
Visit 

Fri 24 Feb— Stay & Play 

  

NOTES & MONEY DUE 

Exergames permission note and $9.50 
payment— OVERDUE 

Emergency Information Cards — Wed 
24 Feb 

General Permission notes— Wed 24 
Feb 

PBL contracts— Wed 24 Feb 
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HOT LUNCHES 
Hot lunch will commence on Monday 20 February and will run every 

Monday till the end of Term 1. There will be a range of hot lunches 
available for $2.50-$3.00. 

To place an order all you have to do is, write your child’s name/class/order 
and money enclosed on a brown paper bag and place in the HOT LUNCH 

box in the office foyer on MONDAY mornings before 9:00am.  
Brown paper bags will be available at the office if you need one. 

The menu can be found on the following page... 
 
 
EXERGAMES 
Exergames will commence this Friday 17 February 
and will run until Friday 31 March (Week 10). 
The cost of this amazing program is $9.50. 
Permission note and payment of $9.50 is now OVERDUE. Please 
return to the front office ASAP. 
 
2023 STUDENT EMERGENCY CARDS 
Today, each student will bring home a purple 2023 Student Emergency 
Information card to be completed and returned. These are to be completed 
annually for EVERY student.  
Please complete and return by next Wednesday 24 February 
 
GENERAL PERMISSION AND PBL CONTRACT  
General Permission and PBL Contracts will be sent home with those 
students who are yet to return theirs.   
Please complete and return by next Wednesday 24 February 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

MOSQUITOES  
Mozzies are out in force at the moment! 

Please remember to pack your ROLL ON mosquito repellent (labelled with 
your name) and keep it in your bag for when you need it. 

FRIDAY 
ASSEMBLIES ARE 

BACK!!  
THIS FRIDAY 17 

FEBRUARY, 
2:30PM  

https://www.google.com/search?q=mosquitoes&tbm=isch&bih=969&biw=1920&rlz=1C1GCEA_enAU995AU995&hl=en-US&sa=X&ved=2ahUKEwiit6mpyIT9AhUb0XMBHUdcCYUQBXoECAEQXw
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SCHOOL ACTIVITIES AND INFORMATION 

PARENT/CARER FOCUS 
GROUPS 
Good afternoon Black Hill 
families! I hope you have had 
a wonderful weekend! 
 
At our parent/carer focus 
groups on Thursday 
afternoon, many parents 
expressed interest in being 
able to further support and 
help their children at home 
with their learning. 
 
With the introduction of the 
new Years K-2 English and 
Mathematics Curriculum this 
year (and the Years 3-10 in 
2024), we will be providing 
parent/carer literacy and 
numeracy sessions 
throughout the year to assist 
our parents in understanding 
these new ways of teaching 
and learning and give you 
strategies to support your 
children at home. 
 
THESE SESSIONS WILL BE 
ENTIRELY VOLUNTARY, 
and will run throughout the 
year on different days and 
different times. And of 
course, teachers and myself 
will ALWAYS be there to 
answer your questions and 
support at other times. 
 
The first of these sessions 
will run tomorrow, Thursday 
16 February, straight after 
school until 4:15pm.  
Mrs Lane and Mr Braye will 
be giving you information on 
how reading is now taught 
under the new syllabus, and 
strategies to use at home. 
I will be supervising any 
students in the playground. 
 
We’d love you to attend, but 
please don’t worry if you 
can’t. There’ll be lots more 
opportunities.  

 

Kylie and Staff  
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P&C NEWS 

 
 
 
P&C MEETING 
Thank you to everyone who joined us for our first P&C Meeting of 2023. We had a fantastic turn out and 
appreciate everyone's input. We have been able to put into place a great plan for 2023 and are excited for 
what the year holds. 
Our P&C will be sending out a survey in the coming week to get your feedback and help for the year 
ahead - keep an our out for a message from the school mobile soon. 
 
STAY & PLAY 
Join us on Friday 24 February for Stay & Play. This is a casual after school meet and greet for our entire 
school community PLUS our teachers will be joining us too. The playground will be open and everyone is 
invited! This is a great opportunity to meet other families, talk with the teachers and for the kids to have 
some extra time to play after school.  
Please bring a plate to share for afternoon tea. Tea and coffee will be available. 
We look forward to seeing you then! 
 
FRIDAY SAUSAGE SIZZLE 
We are seeking volunteers for our Friday Sausage Sizzle BBQ. Included in the newsletter is a volunteer 
form. If you are interested in helping out please return the form ASAP - parents, carers, grandparents 
even uncles and aunties are all welcome to come and help out. We will let everyone know via Facebook 
when the first sausage sizzle day will be (hopefully very soon). 
 
P&C MEMBERSHIP 
Financial Membership for our P&C for 2023 is now open. Please find attached a membership form in the 
newsletter. Membership is $2 per family. This membership contributes to our insurance that covers all 
our volunteers in the school (for instance volunteers for the Friday sausage sizzle, Mothers Day/Fathers 
Day stall helpers etc.).  
Please complete the included form and return to the P&C Mailbox in the office (on the wall) with 
your $2 ASAP. 
  
P&C AGM— SAVE THE DATE 
Our P&C AGM is scheduled in for Tuesday 14 March at 7:00pm.  
All positions are open - more details on how to nominate will be provided in an upcoming newsletter. 
Please note: to vote you must be a financial member of the P&C - please completed membership form in 
newsletter and return to the P&C Mailbox. 



 

 


